Newcastle Airport Consultative Committee
Quarterly Meeting 5th September 2017.
There were 15 members of the Committee and NIA staff present with 4 apologies.

1. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted.
2. Matters arising. The Committee re- elected the Chairman and Vice-chairman and also agreed that the Airport should continue to provide the Secretariat.
3. The Chairman reported that she and the Vice-chairman had attended the annual UKACCS meeting in Glasgow and that the Outcomes and Notes of that meeting would be circulated in due course. A recent change in Secretariat personnel had meant a delay.  The use of drones had been discussed with three points raised, that they should be registered, have mandatory safety checks and should perhaps not be allowed in tranquil areas.  Following this point, the police helicopter was discussed as it is sometimes the subject of noise complaints. It does attempt to avoid settlements en-route where possible.

4.  The Security Manager of the Airport gave a report on its security systems and processes and was thanked for his presentation.
5. The Airport Report included a report that the overall performance was up 12% on a year ago, with Emirates celebrating their 10th anniversary and performing well. The Annual Review was discussed with members receiving a copy. The Committee agreed to respond to the new Aviation Strategy by the 13th October Government deadline. The revised Airport Masterplan is expected to be the subject of a special meeting, probably in October. (A short delay means this will now be at the next meeting.)  The UKBF extension is expected to be operative by June 2018 when the Committee will visit it. The Customer Service Manager will give a presentation at the next meeting with special reference to data gathering at the airport.
6. Any other business covered a number of issue including disruptive passengers, comparative food and drinks prices, a recent Which survey of members’ experiences at UK airports, disabled parking in the short stay car park, cars parking in the dropped kerb area at Prestwick Cemetery  and updating and improving the Committee webpage.  A number of Action Points would be attended to by the Airport.
7. The next meeting will be held in the Boardroom at 10.00am on Tuesday 5th December.
